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Dear all, 

My apologies that this edition is a little later than 
intended. I am struggling to find time to produce 
the newsletter, so if anyone would like to help, 
please get in touch. 

If you want to advertise in the digital-only edition, 
please send me a jpeg, png, or pdf of your artwork.

Have a lovely summer! 

Best wishes,

Joanne Parker 
Editor 

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter 



Please support the advertisers in this newsletter 

Parish Council News 

The Parish Council would like to welcome the new Community Store at the 

Blue Post and encourages residents to use this service and the Post Office 

service in the Community Centre, which runs every Wednesday from 12 noon 

to 1:30 pm. 

The Parish Council would like to organise a litter picking event in the autumn, it 

has gratefully received a donation of high visibility vests from 24x7 East Riding 

transport specialists, East Riding of Yorkshire Council is willing to provide litter 

picking devices and litter bags and to collect the full bags after the event.  If 

anyone is interested in volunteering, please contact the Clerk. 

There are currently several vacancies on the Parish Council, please contact the 

Clerk if you are interested in becoming a member. 

The Parish Council is still looking to employ you or your company to look after 

the maintenance of the benches in the village. If you are interested and are 

covered by Public Liability insurance, please contact the Clerk. Volunteers are 

also welcome. 

Contact details for the Clerk are 01964 603220 or email 

clerk@northfrodinghampc.org   

Mature Mayhem 

Every Friday 2-4 pm 

In April, we went for a meal at the Blue Post. All the members were able to attend, and 

a few husbands came along too. We all enjoyed a good evening together, and our thanks 

go to Michelle and her team for providing us with delicious food 

With the warmer weather we have been having recently, our numbers are fluctuating as 

some take holidays, look after grandchildren or just enjoy the good weather in the 

garden. If you would like to join us on a Friday afternoon, you will be made most 

welcome. 

Paperback Book Swap 

Held at the same time as Mature Mayhem. If you would like a book to read, there is a 

large selection from which to choose.  

mailto:clerk@northfrodinghampc.org
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WOLDS WANDERERS 

May is the time for one of our favourite walks. We 

made our way to Pockley near Helmsley for the 

annual display of bluebells. Following Intake Lane 

we headed up into the woods through a carpet of 

Spring flowers which also included anemones, 

stitchwort and violets. We then dropped down into 

Riccal Dale which was swathed in a sea of bluebells. 

A stiff climb past Hasty Bank Farm brought us 

through dense woodland with a floor of wild garlic 

before coming out into the open with spectacular 

views towards Pockley Moor. A grand day out! 

For the June outing, we stayed much closer to 

home for a leisurely stroll along the banks of 

the beck between Watton and Kilnwick. On a 

scorching hot day ten of us met near the Abbey 

and, after a sprint across the busy main road, 

took the path out of Watton and through the 

colourful front garden of Mill Cottage to follow 

Watton Beck. Entering the woods, we found 

Kilnwick Beck which led us through to the 

village. 

A brief detour to look around the churchyard 

and then through the park with its eye-catching 

flower meadow and onto the lane to Cawkeld. 

Staying on the lane past the whimsically named 

Wedding Wood and with lunch on our mind, we 

turned through the wood and its impressive 

lake in the Cawkeld Sinks Plantation to find the 

ideal spot (left, photo thanks to Ann). We then 

retraced our steps along the beck. 
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History Group
Our talk this time was from David Wadkin and called "mines a 
pint". David gave us a funny and interesting talk on the history of 
the pint which originally the Romans bought over.
Through the ages and ending up with an observation about the 
blue post. The name is often attributed to a pair of blue posts 
said to mark the location of a sedan chair rank, there are several 
still left in London. People would be carried in the chairs to the 
next blue posts pub.
As we are a fair way from London its probably not the same pub 
chain and also our pub is the blue post and not posts but its nice 
to wonder. There were no samples this time but as usual a good 
cup of tea and biscuits.
Our next meeting is an outing to Sewerby Hall and Gardens in 
July.
Hope you all have a good summer.
Anne
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Church News 

Rural Dean 
Revd. Shirley Hebden tel. 01262 488284 

ChurchwardensChurch Wardens 

Mrs Kathryn Kell  tel.01262 488647 

Mrs Barbara Straw  tel. 01262 481149 

More info. about St Elgin's can be found at - 
www.achurchnearyou.com/north-frodingham-st-elgin 

Monthly Services 

2nd Sunday 9.30am Holy Communion  
4th Sunday 9.30am Praise & Worship  
The  5th Sunday in July (July 30th) will be a Benefice service at Foston at 10am. 
Our service on Sunday September 24th  with be our Harvest service. 

Coffee mornings 
Thank you to all those who have supported our coffee mornings & to those who 
welcomed us to their homes. We shall have a break in August, the next coffee morning 
will be at the home of Mrs Barbara Straw on Wednesday September 6th at 10am, entry 
is £2, we look forward to seeing you for a coffee & chat. 

file:///C:/Users/Kathryn/Downloads/www.achurchnearyou.com/north-frodingham-st-elgin


Mr P.L. TURNER Knutwood 

Local Builder 26A Main Street 

New Development North Frodingham 

Conversions 

Extensions etc 

YO258LA 

01262 488958 





Useful Information 
The mobile library will visit North Frodingham on Tuesday 25 July. It will be in the Blue Post car park between 10.50 am 

and 11.35 am. It visits every four weeks.

Neighbourhood Watch 488640 

Beeford Surgery 488234 

Vicar 488042 

Parish Council 01946 603220 

Social Centre 481240 

School 488983 

Sir Greg Knight MP 01377 812123 

ERYC customer service centre 01482 887888 

Police non-emergency 101 
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